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September 6, 2024 
 
 
Maria Rojas, 
The Queen of Used Oil  
4409 Hartford St 
Tampa, Florida 33619 
Rojasmaria632@gmail.com 
 
Re:  Warning Letter # WL24-134HW29S– Closure Letter 

The Queen of Used Oil 
EPA ID No.: FLR000258491 
Hillsborough County 

 
Dear Ms. Rojas: 
 
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (Department) conducted a Hazardous Waste 
compliance inspection at your facility on April 19, 2024.  The Department issued you a 
Compliance Assistance Offer Letter on May 17, 2024, and a Warning Letter on July 22, 2024.  
Based on the information provided following the inspection and letters, the facility was determined 
to be in compliance and any non-compliance items which may have been identified at the time of 
the inspection have been resolved.  A copy of the inspection report is available online at: Oculus 
Link . 
 
The Department appreciates your compliance efforts. Should you have any questions or comments, 
please contact Sean Lynch at (813) 470-5903 or via e-mail at Sean.C.Lynch@FloridaDEP.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
For Ms. Kelley M. Boatwright 
Southwest District Director 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
ec:  Sean Lynch, DEP-SWD, Sean.C.Lynch@FloridaDEP.gov 

M. Brandon Miller, DEP-SWD, Michael.B.Miller@FloridaDEP.gov 
Pamala Vazquez, DEP-SWD, Pamala.Vazquez@FloridaDEP.gov  
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